REPORT OF ASTROPHILATELIC ACTIVITIES IN THE UNITED STATES FOR 2010 by Dr Reuben (Ben) A. Ramkissoon

Member of the FIP Bureau of Astrophilately for the United States

The Space Topics Study Group (Space Unit) convened a number of regional as well as its annual national meeting in the Chicagoland region, Arlington, TX and in the Greater Washington, DC area.
The highlight annual meeting was held in conjunction with the AMERICOVER exhibition in Oak Brook, IL located in this great western suburb of Chicago, IL, August 6-8, 2010. 

ASTROPHILE--JOURNAL OF ASTROPHILATELY continues to have great comments from members, with full color reproductions of covers and their illustrations. The publication is slowly creeping up to the publication dates and schedule.
The collectSpace website (www.collectspace.com) under the "Stamps and Covers" message category where member Bob McLeod has organized a "Space Cover of the Week" posting, is a worthwhile site presents a number of interesting cover topics well worth your regular review.

Space Unit Vice-President has authored comprehensive and fully illustrated monographs on the major United States manned missions, ie., Project Mercury, Project Gemini, and Project Apollo. Member David Ball has produced a gold award winning 345-page volume, entitled "AMERICAN ASTROPHILATELY -- The First 50-years.

President Emeritus Ben Ramkissoon presented to the Space Unit his astrophilatelic library, and through his agent, portions of his stamp and cover collection for the Space Unit auction.

REPORT OF PLANNED ASTROPHILATELIC ACTIVITIES IN THE UNITED STATES FOR 2011-2012 by Dr Reuben (Ben) A. Ramkissoon, Member of the FIP Bureau of Astrophilately for the United States
The Space Topics Study Group (Space Unit)is continuing to convene several regional meetings in the Washington, DC, Chicago, IL (US Midwest),and Arlington, TX (US Southwest), as well as its annual national

meeting, at NAPEX 2011, in McLean, VA 22012, June 3-5, 2011.
A major emphasis at the regional meetings are informal discussions and formal presentations on astrophilatelic topics. For the national meet- ing, an objective is to have 50 frames of astrophilatelic exhibits, featuring new participants and subjects.

ASTROPHILE --Journal of Astrophilately, has continued to produce an outstanding bimonthly publication,devoted to specific missions. The May - August issue #309 (Volume 54, No. 2) featured "APOLLO 11 40th Anniversary," on pages 104-191.
A foremost activity is an effort being spearheaded by Ray Cartier, a past president of the Space Unit, along with a Committee of several knowledgeable collectors, who expect to publish by mid-2011, a comprehensive "United States Space Cover Handbook" that will clarify a number of issues regarding the collecting, exhibiting and judging of United States covers Some of the basic issues have already been raised and submitted to the FIP Astrophilatelic Bureau preliminarily at the recent meetings in Portugal 2010. 

It is hoped that this work will be widely circulated in the United States for the benefit of assisting collectors, exhibitors and jury. It is anticipated that copies of the Handbook will be made available to FIP national federations.

Dr Reuben A Ramkissoon

"We must be the change we wish to see in the world"-Gandhi
